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Inside this issue:  

Northampton County 

Health Department re-

ceived the Child Health 

Recognition Award from 

North Carolina GlaxoS-

mithKline Foundation on 

September 16th, 2015 in 

Winston Salem for their 

Recess Program.  In North-

ampton County, òRECESSó 

does not mean students 

take a break.  Instead, 

òRECESSó puts them on 

the move.  To combat 

high rates of overweight

(Continued on page 2)  

 

Our World.ó  These and 

more statements 

will  be posted 

on Facebook.com/

HealthyNC.  Check it out! 

Caption describing picture or graphic. 
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Northamptonõs RECESS Program Receives Award   

Like us on Facebook: 

www.facebook.  

com/nencpph  

#WhyNCQuits is a social 

media campaign that all 

North Carolinians can 

participate in.  Partner 

organizations, former to-

bacco users, and non-

smokers alike are invited 

to share photos about 

why quitting is important, 

why they donõt smoke, or 

how quitting changed 

their lives. 

During the October 2015 

Partnerships to Improve 

Community Health To-

bacco Free Living Coali-

tion meeting, photos 

were taken of the Coali-

tion members with their 

#WhyNCQuits state-

Coalition members pictured include:  Back row: Lisa Phillips, Moneka 

Midgette, Julie Tunney, Sandra Stanley; Gayle Olson, Shayla Hayes; Jerry 

Parks, and Virginia McClary.  Front row: Stephanie Shepley, Brenda Moore, 

Jed Hinkley, and Wanda Stallings. 



Red Ribbon Week was 

celebrated in Chowan 

County at the White Oak 

Elementary School the 

week of October 19.  

Wanda Stallings, Health 

Educator with ARHS, 

was a guest speaker at 

White Oak Elementary 

School and was featured 

on Cubbie TV during 

Red Ribbon Week. The 

topic was Medicine and 

Candy Look-a-Likes. 

Medicine should be 

given to a child by a 

grown -up to make them 

feel better when they 

are sick or hurt. The message 

that was shared was the im-

portance of not guessing if 

something you find on the floor is 

safe to eat or not, òAsk and adult be-

  

town and in schools.  For children 

who attended a majority of the ses 

 

sions, 36 percent reported making 

positive changes, and after at least 

seven sessions, 40 percent of the chil-

dren had decreased body mass in-

dex.  At the end of the school year, 

the program held a summer kick-off 

celebration to make sure students 

kept up their RECESS while on vaca-

tion.  

(Continued from page 1)  

obesity, the Northampton County 

Health Department Child Health Pro-

gram staff used the evidence-based 

USDA òMy Plateó and òEat Smart, 

Move Moreó program materials, take-

home exercise equipment like hula 

hoops and pedometers, and a 

monthly after -school nutrition and 

exercise program in partnership with 

several other agencies.  They pro-

moted the program through medical 

providers, public buildings around 

Red Ribbon Week ñSaying òKapow to Drugs!ó 

Award for RECESS (Continued)  

Receiving the GSK Foundation Award are: Judith 
Northcott, Clinical Nursing Supervisor; Dixie 
Harrell, Child Health Nurse; Pat Burke, Processing 
Assistant III, and Duane Ashmon, Director of Vet-
erans Affairs     
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Pictured is Wanda Stallings (back right) with Mrs. Evans (back left) and representatives from 

each class. 

fore tasting.ó  Representatives from 

each class were decked out in their 

Super Hero costumes saying "kapow 

to drugs."  



 

Wanda Stallings, Health Educator 

with ARHS, was the leader for the 

Bertie Diabetes Support Group the 

month of October. The topic for the 

evening was the importance of get-

ting regular checkups, knowing your 

health numbers and an emphasis on 

breast health to celebrate Breast Can-

cer Awareness month.  

Bertie Diabetes Support Group  

 

Edgecombe County has been bat-

tling the fight against HIV/AIDS and 

other STDõs for several years.  In the 

most recent HIV/STD Surveillance 

Report, distributed in September 

2015 by the NC Department of 

Health and Human Serviceõs Commu-

nicable Disease Branch, Edgecombe 

County ranked #1 in the state for 

HIV, #2 in the state for Chlamydia 

and Gonorrhea, #3 for AIDS, and 

#10 for Syphilis.   

In the 2013 Community Health As-

sessment, the community pinpointed 

HIV/AIDS/STDõs and Teen Pregnancy 

as major issues that face Edgecombe 

County.  The Edgecombe County 

Human Services Board saw the 

alarming county statics as a call to 

action to try and help educate, 

spread awareness, and ultimately 

decrease the number HIV/AIDS/STD 

cases in Edgecombe County.  The 

Edgecombe County Human Services 

Board created a subcommittee called 

the Edgecombe County Human Ser-

vices Board STD Taskforce.  

In collaboration with the STD Task-

force, the Edgecombe County 

Health Department developed 

a Peer Education Training that 

would equip concerned com-

munity leaders with the tools 

and knowledge to educate 

and spread awareness of the 

STD rates in our county.  In 

addition to offering this train-

ing in the community, Edge-

combe Community College has 

agreed to implement our edu-

cation program in their online 

health classes as well as the 

face to face health classes.  

Working with the community 

college on this initiative pro-

vides the opportunity to reach 

a very vulnerable population.  

College students typically are 

in the age group where there 

is the most increase in STD 

cases.  The health department 

is very excited about this part-

nership and is eager to see the 

outcomes of this initiative.  

Edgecombe County Working to Combat 
STDs 
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Worried holiday weight gain 

will weigh you down? 
This holiday season, the only thing that 

should be òstuffedó is the turkey!  Many 

Americans gain between 1 and 5 

pounds each holiday season. While it 

might not sound like much, most peo-

ple never manage to lose those extra 

pounds. 

  

Instead of piling on the pounds, you 

are invited to join the tenth annual  Eat 

Smart, Move More, Maintain, donõt 

gain! Holiday Challenge.  Rather than 

focusing on trying to lose weight, this  

FREE seven-week challenge provides 

participants with tips, tricks, and ideas 

to help maintain your weight through-

out the holiday season. 

 

The Holiday Challenge runs from No-

vember 16 through December 31  



The Dare County Health and Hu-

man Services (DCHHS) Board mem-

bers voted unanimously at their 

June 16, 2015 meeting to prohibit 

the use of electronic cigarettes (e-

cigarettes) and similar devices in all 

restaurants and bars within Dare 

County.  Local boards of health 

have the authority to adopt rules 

that are necessary to protect and 

promote the public health. A board 

of health rule is valid throughout 

the county or counties in the 

boardõs jurisdiction, including 

within any municipalities served by 

the board.  Also, local govern-

ments can pass such regulations 

under their basic authority to pass 

regulations to protect the health 

and welfare of the community.  

 

Electronic cigarettes, also called òe-

cigarettes,ó are battery-operated 

devices that generally contain 

cartridges filled with nicotine, fla-

vor and other chemicals. The elec-

tronic cigarette turns nicotine, 

which is highly addictive, and other 

chemicals into a vapor that is in-

haled by the user. 

 

With the growing evidence against 

the use of e-cigarettes, the DCHHS 

Board decided it was time to take a 

stand in response to public health 

concerns. The Food and Drug Ad-

ministration  has warned the public 

against using e-cigarettes, saying 

their smoke contained substances 

that might be harmful to oneõs 

health. 

 

November is National Lung 

Cancer Awareness Month. 

In the United States, about 

7,300 people who never 

smoked die from lung can-

cer due to secondhand 

smoke every year. Please 

help raise awareness of the 

dangers of secondhand 

smoke. 

In a statement, the FDA said that e-

cigarettes were not emission-free 

and that they contained òvolatile 

organic substances,ó like propylene 

glycol, and òcarcinogenicó metals 

like nickel and chromium. 

Although there is no federal regula-

tion for e -cigarette design, market-

ing, or use, North Carolina has ex-

tended its laws prohibiting tobacco 

sale to minors to include e-

cigarettes.  The state has also placed 

a tax on consumable nicotine solu-

tions (e-liquid) used in e-cigarettes.  

The Great American Smoke Out 

is November 19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What can you do to help someone quit or 

never start using tobacco? 

E-Cigarettes Prohibited in All Restaurants and Bars in Dare County  
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The nicotine levels in these solutions 

may vary and they come in a variety 

of flavors including; bubble gum, 

cotton candy, banana split, pineap-

ple, root beer, grape, and caramel 

apple.  Although manufactures 

claim they are not intended for chil-

dren. 

 

òThe public, especially the youth 

sector, is advised not to start smok-

ing at all and to stop using ciga-

rettes, cigars, or e-cigarettes,ó the 

FDA said. 

Pictured:  Stephanie Shepley and Sheila Davies, Dare 

County Department of Health and Human Services 

(DCHHS) Division of Public Health Staff 

Pictured: Sheila Davies, Director, Public 

Health Division, Dare County Depart-

ment of Health and Human Services  

 

http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/434233/fda-warns-on-dangers-of-e-cigarettes
http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/434233/fda-warns-on-dangers-of-e-cigarettes
http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/434233/fda-warns-on-dangers-of-e-cigarettes
http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/434233/fda-warns-on-dangers-of-e-cigarettes
http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/434233/fda-warns-on-dangers-of-e-cigarettes


munity Center, on different days of 

the week.  Johnõs customer base 

grew throughout the summer and 

he is interested in expanding loca-

tions for next year. Potential locations 

for next year include senior centers, 

local health departments, depart-

ments of social services, and under-

served communities in food desert 

areas. He currently accepts WIC 

John Snowden, owner of Coinjock 

Creek Farms, operates his own road-

side stand in Maple, NC and also sells 

produce at the Elizabeth City Water-

front Farmers Market.  In July, the 

farm began operating the Coinjock 

Creek Mobile Market, selling at Rivers 

Edge Subdivision in Moyock, in the 

Currituck County Courthouse park-

ing lot, and at the Bells Island Com-

Farmers Market Nutrition Program 

vouchers, Senior Farmers' Market 

Nutrition Program vouchers, and 

PayPal at the Elizabeth City Market 

and hopes to begin to accept SNAP/

EBT and debit cards at the mobile 

market next year. 

A Mobile Market Opens In Currituck County  

Market was awarded a $95,480 

grant from the USDA to help en-

hance the new location with outdoor 

structures. These enhancements 

along with already planned improve-

ments to the building will allow for 

additional on -sight activities and so-

cial events to increase the customer 

base by engaging the community, 

and expanding access for all resi-

dents. 

The new Edenton Wednesday Farm-

ers Market, which began in late July, 

is helping to further increase access 

to healthy food for all people.   The 

market has been averaging 128 

shoppers per week and numbers of 

SNAP/EBT shoppers are increasing 

with an average of $20 EBT dollars 

spent per week and more and more 

first-time shoppers. In recent and ex-

citing news, the Edenton Farmers 

A Wednesday Farmers Market Increases Access  

Please join me in congratulating the 

newly elected Northeastern North 

Carolina Partnership for Public 

Health Board Officers:  Jerry Parks, 

Chair; David Howard, Vice-Chair; and 

Karen Lachapelle, Secretary/

Treasurer.  Thank you also for a job 

well done to the previous NENCPPH 

Board Chair, James Madson, who 

served as Chair for the past one-and-

a-half years. 

Funding Available  

for  

Faithful Families Eating Smart and Moving More (FFESMM)  

Contact Julie Tunney (jtunney@arhs -nc.org)  

if you Interested in applying for funding.  
 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to 
New Officers of the 
NENCPPH Board  
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The food drive implemented by the 

Three Rivers Healthy Carolinians 

(TRHC), along with PICH, the Eden-

ton Farmerõs Market, and Chowan 

County Elementary Schools was a 

success.  Thanks to the gracious do-

nation by the Edenton Farmerõs Mar-

ket, around 75 people were provided 

with fresh vegetables at the Open 

Door Food Distribution.  The 

Farmerõs Market also made a dona-

tion to the Chowan County Food 

Pantry.    In total, the Edenton Farm-

ers Market donated $560 worth of 

fresh vegetables to the food pantry 

and Open Door food distributions 

during the month of September.  The 

Edenton Farmers 

Market donated: red 

and yellow onions, 40 

pounds of lettuce, 

200 pounds of pota-

toes, 100 pounds of 

sweet potatoes, 100 

pounds of summer 

squash, zuc-

chini, garlic cloves, 

to-

matoes, and 

beets.  This was a 

great way to pro-

mote healthy eat-

ing within our 

community.  

  

DF Walker and White Oak Elemen-

tary Schools also donated around 

200 pounds of canned foods.  Mrs. 

Rinehart (2nd grade) and Mrs. Dowd 

(4th grade) collected the most cans.   

Members from TRHC played kickball 

with the winning teams as their 

prize.  Thank you for your support! 

  

excited to get this program up and 

going!  A Similar program will run in 

Bertie County from April-June 2016 

for children 8 -12 years.  A big thanks 

goes out to Vidant Health and the 

Bertie County Commissioners for 

funding TRHC for this program. 

The Three Rivers Healthy Carolinians 

(TRHC) will implement a Wellness 

Program with the After School Plus 

Program at DF Walker Elementary 

School from January to March 2016.  

The program will target 3 rd-5th grad-

ers and will include everything from 

nutrition and exercise to self-esteem 

and tobacco prevention. The TRHC is 

Chowan Food Drive Provides Fresh Vegetables  

After School Wellness Program to Begin Soon  
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Mrs. Dowdõs 4th grade class, DF Walker Elementary School 

Mrs. Rinehartõs 1st grade class, White Oak Elementary School 

Happy  
Thanksgiving!  


